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   May 20, 2008
Are things getting better?

While the weather refuses to warm up to what we would like, the markets, while most are still negative year to date, have shown some signs of warming up.

“Bear Stearns day” (March 17th) so far has been the selling climax bottom, but not all sectors have responded equally to the upside.

Last fall, the dominant thinking was recession, perhaps a serious one, and global markets built in a pretty hard landing by dropping 20% or so.  But here we are in late May and to date we are still waiting for the recession to be “officially” announced.  The actual declaration is really moot, as everyone agrees to some level that things have slowed down, led mainly by the auto and housing sectors.

Earnings reports overall have been better than expected given we braced for the worst, and the last figure I heard for the last quarter was 60% of reports beat estimates, 30% missed and 10% met expectations.  Not bad given all the talk of slowdown.

The financials seem to have settled down, and most have inched upward, but are still well off last summer’s levels.  Oil remains a concern with barrel prices at almost $130 as I write.  The most interesting sector is technology, and the leaders have all reported solid earnings.

The market’s focus will soon begin to turn to the November US election.  It looks like Mr. Obama will win the Democratic nod, and should polls go his way early, I would suspect some concern in the markets as many of his economic policies seem to lean left, especially with respect to increasing taxes across the board, and the capital gains tax.

The efforts of Mr. Bernanke seem to have restored some confidence, but rate decreases are almost (if not already) done.  You have to walk before you can run as they say, and global markets act like they want to go up.

I remain cautiously optimistic.

Stay Tuned!  

Vito Finucci

Vice President & Director

Private Client Division
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